SUPERVISORS MEETING
Meeting of September 5, 2007
CALL TO ORDER
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Trustees Glenn Loyet, Joseph Hubbard, Gary Hursey and Kenneth Joseph, Deputy Town Clerk Debbie Allsup and Attorney Alex Libell.
Others:  None.
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 
Joseph Hubbard made a motion to approve the minutes of the previous Supervisor’s Meeting and seconded by Kenneth Joseph.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

SENIOR REPORT

Glenn Loyet reported the last Senior Committee meeting was on August 22, 2007 in which they discussed the upcoming dinner to be held on Thursday, September 13, 2007.  Tickets are still available.
The next Senior Committee meeting will be on September 19, 2007 at 7:00 p.m.
YOUTH REPORT
Kenneth Joseph stated the Youth Committee is requesting the appointments of the following members to fill vacancies:
Joseph made a motion to approve Buzz Walsh as an adult member to the Youth Committee and seconded by Gary Hursey. Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays. Motion Carried.

Joseph made a motion to approve Chelsea Grenham as a sophomore member to the Youth Committee and seconded by Glenn Loyet.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

Joseph made a motion to approve Tommy Grenham as a junior member to the Youth Committee and seconded by Gary Ahle.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

Joseph made a motion to approve Brigitte Rooney as a freshman member to the Youth Committee and seconded by Joseph Hubbard.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

Joseph made a motion to approve Michael Scolarici as a freshmen member to the Youth Committee and seconded by Gary Hursey.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

The Youth Committee will be having the same events as in previous years.

The next Youth Committee meeting will be on Monday, September 17, 2007.

AFTER PROM REPORT
Supervisor Gary Ahle stated the Township has received the renewal for the bulk mailing permit from the Post Office in the amount of $175.00 and asked Gary Hursey if he is still planning on using the permit for the mailing of the letters to the parents of all junior and senior students.  Hursey responded that he is still planning on sending some bulk mailing for the next After Prom event and recommended renewing the permit.
PLANNING REPORT
Joseph Hubbard stated the O’Fallon Township Planning Commission met on Tuesday, August 28, 2007 at 7:00 p.m. at the O’Fallon Township Building to consider the following:

A request for a Special Use Permit for a Planned Building Development to allow the construction of three Self Storage Mini-Warehouses in a “SR-MH” Single-Family/Manufactured (Mobile Home) Zone District, which is known as 201 Behrens Avenue, O’Fallon, IL in O’Fallon Township.  The request was made by Dennis Vasquez.
Hubbard stated after some discussion the O’Fallon Township Planning Commission recommended to the Township Board that they not oppose the Special Use Permit.

Joseph Hubbard made a motion to accept the findings of the O’Fallon Township Planning Commission and send the recommendation not to oppose the Special Use Permit to the St. Clair County Zoning Board of Appeals and seconded by Gary Hursey.  Roll Call.  
5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.
TRUSTEES REPORT

None.
SUPERVISORS REPORT
Supervisor Gary Ahle made a motion to approve the $175.00 for the Bulk Mailing Permit and seconded by Kenneth Joseph.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays. Motion Carried.

We have received a notice from the Township Officials of Illinois (TOI) regarding the signing of House Bill 1670 by the Governor on August 17, 2007.  This law revises the Open Meetings Act so that two members of a five member panel are allowed to discuss public business outside of a public meeting without violating the Act.

Supervisor Ahle has received a letter of resignation from Gerald Worms, the building custodian, due to health issues.  He will still be available to monitor whenever needed.  Foster Calvert has been hired as the new part-time custodian.
Alex Libell has completed the yearly lease between the Township and the Food Pantry regarding the use of the new addition.  Gary Ahle made a motion to approve the lease which states the Township Board must approve any changes to the agreement and seconded by Gary Hursey.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Supervisor Ahle stated he has contacted 3 businesses (a company based in Marion, Utility Signs from Springfield and a company out of St. Louis) regarding the informational marquee.  He does still plan to contact DeMond Signs. Joseph Hubbard stated there is a company based in Centralia that may be interested in the project.
NEW BUSINESS
A quote was received from O’Fallon Electric regarding the hook up of the generator the Township received from District 90 which was previously used to run the former O’Fallon Police Department building.  The quote of $6,200 excluded the following: supplying and installing generator, concrete pad, permits and fees and startup and testing the generator.  A brief discussion followed regarding the option of using the generator to power the necessities of the entire building along with the Food Pantry.  This possibility will be looked into.
We have contacted the Secretary of State Mobile Unit to inquire about the possibility of scheduling another date to have them at the Township Office.  We have received several requests from residents asking about this event.
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS
                   Town Fund                       $108,498.30
                   General Assistance               18,096.11
Gary Hursey made a motion to approve the bills of the Supervisor and seconded by Glenn Loyet.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion carried.

PUBLIC INPUT
None.
ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Glenn Loyet to adjourn the meeting of the Supervisor and seconded by Gary Hursey.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

The meeting adjourned at 7:24 P.M.

                                                                           Respectfully submitted by:

                                                                           Deborah Allsup






   Deputy Town Clerk

